
Minerals and Petroleum
Branch
Dundonald House
Upper Newtownards Road
Belfast BT4 3SB
Telephone: 028 90 388462

27 June 2018

Councillor Sean McPeake
Chairman
Mid Ulster District Council
Ballyronan Road
Magherafelt
BT45 6EN

Dear Councillor McPeake

MINERAL PROSPECTING ACTIVITY – COOKSTOWN/MONEYMORE AREA

Thank you for your letter dated 19 June 2018 concerning the above matter.

I can confirm that Shackleton Resources Ltd did undertake an airborne helicopter
survey under a prospecting licence issued by the Department for the Economy, (DfE).
The survey commenced on Tuesday 22 May 2018 and was completed on Thursday 24
May 2018.The survey was carried out to collect and record geophysical measurements
to aid with understanding the underlying geology of the flight areas.

The company required clearance from the Civil Aviation Authority to fly over the area.
The Northern Ireland Environment Agency, (NIEA) confirmed to DfE on Tuesday 15
May 2018 that it had no environmental issues with the survey being carried out. The
Company also placed notices in the local newspapers advising of this airborne survey.

I note your disappointment that the Council didn’t receive official notification of the
activity within your district but there is no requirement for DfE to notify such activity to
the Council. However, we note the Council’s interest in such activity and have asked
Shackleton Resources Ltd to engage fully with the Council and other stakeholders in the
licence area to ensure full communication around proposed prospecting activities.

If it would be helpful to the Council I and GSNI colleagues would also be happy to meet
with Councillors and Council officials to explain the mineral prospecting process and
how the licences operate. Please let me know if you would wish to progress such a
meeting and I will make the necessary arrangements.

Yours sincerely
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Lorraine Fleming
Head of Minerals and Petroleum Branch
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